
June 2012 

The Messenger 
The Newsletter of Calvary Baptist Church 

With eyes fixed on Christ, we equip believers to carry the Gospel through service.  

 

Deacon Nominations 

It’s time to submit nominations for Deacons!  Please take into consideration the following 
information and ask the person(s) you are nominating prior to submitting their name. Turn in 
your nominations to one of our active Deacons: Norm Brigance, Keith McUlty or John Mills.  
 
From the Committee Descriptions Manual: 
“The Deacons shall consist of a minimum of six members, or such as needed; one third of whom shall rotate 
off each year. Terms of office for Deacons shall be three (3) calendar years, except when elected to fill an 
unexpired term in the event of a vacancy. A person may be re-elected to the Deacons after a break-in-service 
of at least one (1) year.  
 
Prior to June 1st, each year, church members may submit the names of nominees for Deacon. Contact must 
have been made to insure that the nominee, if elected, is willing to serve.  
 
Persons nominated to fill vacancies for whatever reason shall be interviewed by the Deacons before being 
recommended to the Church for election. Prior to the vote, each nominee shall give his or her testimony 
during a Sunday service or other church gathering. Nominees and alternates receiving the largest number 
of votes, providing the number exceeds a simple majority of those present and voting, will be elected.  
 
Members elected to the Deacons will be ordained, if necessary, prior to commencing service as a Deacon.” 
 

  

Summer Kick-Off Picnic 

Sunday, June 10 following Church 

 

     The Congregational Life Committee is organizing 

our Summer Kick-Off Picnic.  There is a sign-up sheet 

in the Sanctuary to volunteer to bring food, drinks, ice 

cream and fixings. 



 
 
 
 
 

National Day of Prayer Update 
     Neither the Amherst Construction, 
AppleBlossom or the blocking of our 
parking lot due to the cutting down of 
treebranches could stop our volunteers for 
opening our church doors to the 
community to observe National Day of 
Prayer.  We are improving eachyear with 
our attendance and  we did have a group 
of ladies that stoppedby to thank us for 
observing this day.  The Outreach 
Committee wouldlike to thank the 
following members who unselfishly gave 
of their time: Denise Schrader, Kathy Jones, 
Nina Fleenor, Helen Funkhouser, Kathy 
and Harry Lutz, Rita Pettit, Patsy Musick, 
Jim Craig, Norman Brigance andKeith 
McUlty.  Also, thanks to Denise who 
provided the membershipwith handouts 
on specific prayer topics. 

-Joan Funkhouser 

Outreach Committee News 
Healthy Evangelism – Elements 3 and 4 

 

 Continuing the discussion on healthy 
evangelism, here are elements 3 and 4 from J. 
Mack Stiles’ “A Manifesto for Healthy 
Evangelism.” His manifesto offers a good 
place for us to start as we consider what 
healthy evangelism is. 

 Since many things mimic true Christian 
conversion, we gain a clear biblical 
understanding of conversion. The healthy 
evangelist knows that the hearer must 
understand the message of the gospel before 
conversion can happen. True conversion, 
when it does happen, is marked by a radically 
changed life. We understand that we’re only 
instruments in the hands of God, that God is 
the one who generates conversion. 

 The healthy evangelist seeks boldness 
in witness and work to slay the “fear of man,” 
one of the great obstacles to sharing faith. 

 
  -Mike Graham 
  Outreach Committee Chairman 

 

Craft and Crop Day 
June 30th from 8am-4pm 

Contact Cheryle Livermon 
 

In August, we will "Fill a Backpack".  The service 
project will be for the purpose of collecting school 
supplies for local low income children.  Supply lists 

will be coming in July. 
 
SAVE THE DATE: We will have a LADIES RETREAT on October 12-13th, and we will be 
focusing on Beth Moore’s "Perfect Storm" series. We will be going to Capon Bridge, WV for 
this Retreat!!!  Times and details will be coming--There will be a small fee to cover food and a 
donation to facilities.  We will be using Amazing Grace Baptist Church in Capon Bridge, WV!   
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Junior High Camp 

     Junior High Camp at Crossroads is 

July 16-July 21.This is open to rising 

sixth graders– rising eighth graders.  

Your cost of $220 is due now.    

Creation 2012  is June 27– July 1.  

      Over the next few weeks we are 

getting our gear ready and shopping 

for our supplies. If you have not 

already paid, the $100/per youth is due 

now. We are very excited that the youth 

from the Hispanic church will be 

joining us on our trip. This brings our 

number for the trip to twenty eight! 

 

Vacation Bible School 
Our VBS will be the week of 

July 23th through the 27th. 
     Registration for our VBS is now open for both 

Volunteers and Children. Please visit our 

website www.calvarywinchester.org to 

complete registration. Our goal this year is to 

double our attendance from previous years. In 

order to do that, we  need volunteers. I would like for you to consider what 

role you can serve in VBS. What area will your gifts be best suited in? We need 

teachers, helpers, craft leaders, and recreation helpers. We can all find a role in 

this year’s VBS.  If you plan on volunteering for VBS, please register online at 

our website.  If you are unable to complete online registration, please see 

Carrie for a paper form.  If you have any questions, please see Chris Tucker or 

Mike Arney.  Thank You.  

Congratulations to our Graduates: 

Joel Gadd, Jacob Graham, 

Katherine Graham & 

Amanda Hileman 



Calvary’s Kool Kids 

 This summer, there will be six events for the children including VBS.  Calvary Kool 

Kids will be an opportunity for Rising Kindergarteners through Rising Sixth Graders to come 

and have some fun.  Parents can drop off their kids for the designated time of the event or 

they can stay and play.  

 Our first event will be a water day on June 7th 1:00-3:00pm at the church. We are asking 

the kids to where their bathing suits or old clothes because they will get soaked! A snack 

will be provided.   

 The next event will be June 19th 12:00 to 2:00 pm  at Monkey Joes at Rutherford Crossing 

and will cost $8.00 per child. This cost covers entry to Monkey Joes, a slice of pizza, a 

drink, a private room, and a gift bag.  

 The event on July 12 we will meet at Sherando Park and have a picnic and play.  

 August events are in the works. Our goal is to enrich the lives of our children and give 

them activities during the summer to look forward to. If you can volunteer or would like 

to help in other ways please contact Chris Tucker. 



         
 
 
 
 
 
 

Relay for Life June 15th at  
James Wood High School 

 
Contact Adrienne with questions. 

 

 
Ushers 
3  Terry Schrader, Bill Holbrook 
10 Bob Hotchkiss, Steve Pettit, Harry Lutz 
17 Eddie Musick, Keith McUlty 
24 Jim Craig, Ross Mills, Norm Brigance 
 
Greeters 
3  Punky Beightol & Kathy Marks 
10 Kathy Westover & Amy Rohrbaugh 
17 Joan Funkhouser & Denise Schrader 
24 David & Jeanie Johnson 
 

June 

  

Birthdays 

Karen Hileman   1  
Bonny Combs 4 
Mike Graham   5  
Trish Ramsey   8  
Pete Morton   12  
Lylah Rock   13  
Doris Cassidy   15  
Bob Hotchkiss   15  
Peggy Davidson   18  
Kathy Lutz   18  
Margine Craig   19  
Ruth Hitaffer   21 
Becca Mills   23  

 

Anniversaries 

Hotchkiss, Bob & Carol  1 
Musick, Paul & Patsy 1 
Ramsey, Keith & Trish  3 
Rohrbaugh,Shane & Amy  3 
Tucker, Chris & Christy  5  
Haskiell, Rob & Teresa  10 
Combs, Jim & Bonny 11 
Lutz, Harry & Kathy 12 
Mills, Ross & Amanda  13 
Cundiff, Mike & Joan  14 
Price, Donnie & Lisa  14 
Tucker, Bobby & Ada  15 
Willison, Paul & Bonnie  25 
McUlty, Keith & Viola  26 
Nelson, Dan & Marcy  30 

On the Calendar for June 
June 4- Property & Space    5:30pm 

  Combined Committee Meeting   7pm 

(Missions & Ministry, Outreach & Congregational Life) 

June 6-  Final Wednesday Evening until after the summer 

June 7-  Calvary Kool Kids- Water Day   1-3pm 

June 10-  Summer Kick-Off Picnic After Service 

June 16-  Church Work Day (Details TBA) 

June 17-  Father's Day 

June 18- Nominating    6pm 

June 19- Calvary Kool Kids @ Monkey Joe's Noon-2pm 

  Stewardship    7pm 

June 20- Faith, Food & Fellowship @ the Graham’s 

June 24-  Special Called Business Meeting following Church 

  (Budget Vote) 

June 25- Deacons     7pm 

 Babies Preschool 

June 3 Ammy Doeden & 

Hope Arney 

Terri & Joel 

Gadd 

10 Melva Simmons & 

Caleigh Haskiell 

Norman Brigance & 

Jordan Arney 

17 John & Becca 

Mills 

Mike & Maura 

Arney 

24 Ammy Doeden & 

Hope Arney 

Marcy & Noah 

Nelson 

July 1 Melva Simmons & 

Caleigh Haskiell 

Terri & Joel 

Gadd 



Calvary Baptist Church 
540-667-2323 

Doug Frazier, Senior Pastor 
pastor@calvarywinchester.org 

 
Chris Tucker, Children & Youth Minister 

youthpastor@calvarywinchester.org 
 

Carrie Brannan, Secretary 
secretary@calvarywinchester.org 

 
The best time to reach a staff member in the office 

is between the hours of 9:00-12:30 

Tuesday thru Thursday. 

WEEKLY SCHEDULE 

Sunday  9:30am Sunday School for All Ages 

  10:45am Morning Worship Service 

Monday  10:00am Seekers Bible Study 

Wednesday  5:15pm Dinner at Lighthouse Café 

  6:30pm AWANA Clubs 

   Youth and Adult Programs 

Calvary Baptist Church 

844 Amherst Street 

Winchester, VA  22601 

The next Newsletter for July will be distributed on 
July 1.  Please have items you want included in the 
church office by June 25. Thanks.   

STAFF 
Senior Pastor Doug Frazier 
Children & Youth Minister  Chris Tucker 
Secretary Carrie Brannan 
Accompanist   Trish Ramsey 
Deacon for June   ~  Keith McUlty  

Check Out Our Web Site 
www.calvarywinchester.org 

 
We continue to work at building an interesting and 

helpful church web site. If you have suggestions 
for additional material please let us know.  


